

Woodhouse Lane, Bishop Auckland County Durham DL14 6JT T: 01388 603 246 F: 01388 609 988 E: staff@stjohnsrc.org.uk www.stjohnsrc.org.uk

Ref GM/VH 27 November 2014

## Dear Parent/Carer

This letter is to remind you that St John's is closed to students on **Friday 28 November 2014**. This is a scheduled closure, as indicated in the school calendar and is due to staff training commitments.

For your information the current sewerage works, carried out by Northumbria Water, will be moving onto the bottom of Woodhouse Lane at the Watling Road junction on Monday. This is a substantial piece of work that will close the bottom section of the lane until March/April 2015. Whilst diversions will be in place, delays in travel from that direction are anticipated. Yours sincerely,

**Gerard Moran Lisa Byron** Headteacher Head of School

A Learning Community Guided by Gospel Values















